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  Members Present: Chairman Glenn French 

     Deirdre O’Connor 

     Dilip Jain 

     Jamie Terry, Board of Health Agent 

 

The Board of Health held an emergency meeting on Wednesday, March 24, 2010, in 

Conference Room B of the Northborough Town offices. The meeting was called to order 

at 7:00 PM by Chairman Glenn French.  

 

Michael Sullivan of Connorstone Engineering appeared before the Board tonight 

regarding 88 Howard Street. The current septic system is in total failure and in need of 

repair and they are seeking three variances from Local BOH regulations. The first 

variance request is from Groundwater offset (4’ required, 3’ provided), the second 

variance request will allow 4 feet of cover over tank and pump chamber, the third 

variance request will allow perc results based on sieve analysis due to saturated 

conditions. Ms. Terry and the Board discussed how the leach field is vented allowing 

oxygen in to treat the system. Chairman Glenn French made a motion to allow all three 

variance requests – Dilip Jain seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous.  

 

Michael Sullivan of Connorstone Engineering also appeared before the Board tonight 

regarding 127 Bartlett Street. They are seeking a variance from Local BOH regulations to 

allow greater than 3’ of cover over tanks. Mr. Sullivan reports that due to existing 

conditions at the residence, the plumbing cannot be moved. Ms. Terry and the Board 

discussed how the leach field is vented allowing oxygen in to treat the system. Chairman 

Glenn French made a motion to allow the variance request – Deirdre O’Connor seconded 

the motion and the vote was unanimous.  

 

The next Board of Health meeting is scheduled for April 14, 2010 at 7:00 pm.   

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Sarah Roach 

 

 


